Department of Energy
Washington, DC 20585

December 17,2018

Ms. Susan Leckband, Chair
Hanford Advisory Board
Prosidian Hanford Project Office
713 Jadwin Avenue, Suite 4
Richland, Washington 99352

Dear Ms. Leckband:

Thank you for your letter regarding the Environmental Management (EM) Site-Specific
Advisory Board’s (SSAB) recommendation on community engagement at EM sites.

I appreciate the Chairs’ encouragement of greater engagement with the communities that
surround the EM sites. When I spoke with you at the September 11, 2018, EM SSAB
Chairs meeting, I explained my vision to fundamentally refocus the trajectory of the EM
program in a meaningful and lasting way. That cannot happen without engaging the
people who live and work around our sites.

You have thoughtfully developed potential community engagement activities, including
analyzing the community outreach effectiveness, developing printed and virtual
materials, enhancing educational outreach, and more. I will pass along this information
to each of the field managers with my recommendation that they work with their advisory
boards to determine which community engagement activities would connect with the
public at their sites.

Thank you for your continued focus and drive to support our important environmental
cleanup mission. If you have any questions, please contact Mr. David Borak, EM SSAB

Designated Federal Officer, at (202) 586-9928.

Anne Marie White
Assistant Secretary
for Environmental Management

Sincerely,

cc: Mark Gilbertson, EM-2
Jeff Griffin, EM-3
Elizabeth Connell, EM-4 (acting)
David Borak, EM-4.32



Department of Energy
Washington, DC 20585

December 17,2018

Mr. Frank Bonesteel, Chair

Nevada Site Specific Advisory Board
P.O. Box 98952

Las Vegas, Nevada 89193

Dear Mr. Bonesteel:

Thank you for your 2018, letter regarding the Environmental Management (EM) Site-
Specific Advisory Board’s (SSAB) recommendation on community engagement at EM
sites.

[ appreciate the Chairs’ encouragement of greater engagement with the communities that
surround the EM sites. When I spoke with you at the September 11, 2018, EM SSAB
Chairs meeting, I explained my vision to fundamentally refocus the trajectory of the EM
program in a meaningful and lasting way. That cannot happen without engagmg the
people who live and work around our sites.

You have thoughtfully developed potential community engagement activities, including
analyzing the community outreach effectiveness, developing printed and virtual
materials, enhancing educational outreach, and more. I will pass along this information
to each of the field managers with my recommendation that they work with their advisory
boards to determine which community engagement activities would connect with the
public at their sites.

Thank you for your continued focus and drive to support our important environmental
cleanup mission. If you have any questions, please contact Mr. David Borak, EM SSAB

Designated Federal Officer, at (202) 586-9928.

Anne Marie White
Assistant Secretary
for Environmental Management

Sincerely,

cc: Mark Gilbertson, EM-2
Jeff Griffin, EM-3
Elizabeth Connell, EM-4 (acting)
David Borak, EM-4.32



Department of Energy
Washington, DC 20585

December 17, 2018

Dr. Stanley Riveles, Chair

Northern New Mexico Citizens” Advisory Board
94 Cities of Gold Road

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87506

Dear Dr. Riveles:

Thank you for your letter regarding the Environmental Management (EM) Site-Specific
Advisory Board’s (SSAB) recommendation on community engagement at EM sites.

[ appreciate the Chairs’ encouragement of greater engagement with the communities that
surround the EM sites. When I spoke with you at the September 11, 2018, EM SSAB
Chairs meeting, I explained my vision to fundamentally refocus the trajectory of the EM
program in a meaningful and lasting way. That cannot happen without engaging the
people who live and work around our sites.

You have thoughtfully developed potential community engagement activities, including
analyzing the community outreach effectiveness, developing printed and virtual
materials, enhancing educational outreach, and more. [ will pass along this information
to each of the field managers with my recommendation that they work with their advisory
boards to determine which community engagement activities would connect with the
public at their sites.

Thank you for your continued focus and drive to support our important environmental
cleanup mission. If you have any questions, please contact Mr. David Borak, EM SSAB
Designated Federal Officer, at (202) 586-9928.

Sincerely,

/L= At

Anne Marie White
Assistant Secretary
for Environmental Management

cc: Mark Gilbertson, EM-2
Jeff Griffin, EM-3
Elizabeth Connell, EM-4 (acting)
David Borak, EM-4.32



Department of Energy
Washington, DC 20585

December 17,2018

Dr. Dennis Wilson, Chair

Oak Ridge Site Specific Advisory Board
P.O. Box 2001

Oak Ridge, Tennessee 37831

Dear Dr. Wilson:

Thank you for your letter regarding the Environmental Management (EM) Site-Specific
Advisory Board’s (SSAB) recommendation on community engagement at EM sites.

[ appreciate the Chairs’ encouragement of greater engagement with the communities that
surround the EM sites. When [ spoke with you at the September 11, 2018, EM SSAB
Chairs meeting, I explained my vision to fundamentally refocus the trajectory of the EM
program in a meaningful and lasting way. That cannot happen without engaging the
people who live and work around our sites.

You have thoughtfully developed potential community engagement activities, including
analyzing the community outreach effectiveness, developing printed and virtual
materials, enhancing educational outreach, and more. I will pass along this information
to each of the field managers with my recommendation that they work with their advisory
boards to determine which community engagement activities would connect with the
public at their sites.

Thank you for your continued focus and drive to support our important environmental
cleanup mission. If you have any questions, please contact Mr. David Borak, EM SSAB

Designated Federal Officer, at (202) 586-9928.

Anne Marie White
Assistant Secretary
for Environmental Management

Sincerely,

cc: Mark Gilbertson, EM-2
Jeff Griffin, EM-3
Elizabeth Connell, EM-4 (acting)
David Borak, EM-4.32



Department of Energy
Washington, DC 20585

December 17, 2018

Dr. William Murphy, Chair
Paducah Citizens Advisory Board
111 Memorial Drive

Paducah, Kentucky 42001

Dear Dr. Murphy:

Thank you for your letter regarding the Environmental Management (EM) Site-Specific
Advisory Board’s (SSAB) recommendation on community engagement at EM sites.

I appreciate the Chairs’ encouragement of greater engagement with the communities that
surround the EM sites. When [ spoke with you at the September 11, 2018, EM SSAB
Chairs meeting, I explained my vision to fundamentally refocus the trajectory of the EM
program in a meaningful and lasting way. That cannot happen without engaging the
people who live and work around our sites.

You have thoughtfully developed potential community engagement activities, including
analyzing the community outreach effectiveness, developing printed and virtual
materials, enhancing educational outreach, and more. I will pass along this information
to each of the field managers with my recommendation that they work with their advisory
boards to determine which community engagement activities would connect with the
public at their sites.

Thank you for your continued focus and drive to support our important environmental
cleanup mission. If you have any questions, please contact Mr. David Borak, EM SSAB
Designated Federal Officer, at (202) 586-9928.

Sincerely,

L= A

Anne Marie White
Assistant Secretary
for Environmental Management

cc: Mark Gilbertson, EM-2
Jeff Griffin, EM-3
Elizabeth Connell, EM-4 (acting)
David Borak, EM-4.32



Department of Energy
Washington, DC 20585

December 17,2018

Mr. Robert Berry, Chair

Portsmouth Site Specific Advisory Board
1862 Shyville Road, Suite 115

Piketon, Ohio 45661

Dear Mr. Berry:

Thank you for your letter regarding the Environmental Management (EM) Site-Specific
Advisory Board’s (SSAB) recommendation on community engagement at EM sites.

[ appreciate the Chairs’ encouragement of greater engagement with the communities that
surround the EM sites. When I spoke with you at the September 11, 2018, EM SSAB
Chairs meeting, I explained my vision to fundamentally refocus the trajectory of the EM
program in a meaningful and lasting way. That cannot happen without engaging the
people who live and work around our sites.

You have thoughtfully developed potential community engagement activities, including
analyzing the community outreach effectiveness, developing printed and virtual
materials, enhancing educational outreach, and more. I will pass along this information
to each of the field managers with my recommendation that they work with their advisory
boards to determine which community engagement activities would connect with the
public at their sites.

Thank you for your continued focus and drive to support our important environmental
cleanup mission. If you have any questions, please contact Mr. David Borak, EM SSAB

Designated Federal Officer, at (202) 586-9928.

Anne Marie White
Assistant Secretary
for Environmental Management

Sincerely,

cc: Mark Gilbertson, EM-2
Jeff Griffin, EM-3
Elizabeth Connell, EM-4 (acting)
David Borak, EM-4.32



Department of Energy
Washington, DC 20585

December 17, 2018

Mr. Gil Allensworth, Chair

Savannah River Site Citizens Advisory Board
P.O.Box A

Aiken, South Carolina 29802

Dear Mr. Allensworth:

Thank you for your letter regarding the Environmental Management (EM) Site-Specific
Advisory Board’s (SSAB) recommendation on community engagement at EM sites.

[ appreciate the Chairs’ encouragement of greater engagement with the communities that
surround the EM sites. When I spoke with you at the September 11, 2018, EM SSAB
Chairs meeting, I explained my vision to fundamentally refocus the trajectory of the EM
program in a meaningful and lasting way. That cannot happen without engaging the
people who live and work around our sites.

You have thoughtfully developed potential community engagement activities, including
analyzing the community outreach effectiveness, developing printed and virtual
materials, enhancing educational outreach, and more. I will pass along this information
to each of the field managers with my recommendation that they work with their advisory
boards to determine which community engagement activities would connect with the
public at their sites.

Thank you for your continued focus and drive to support our important environmental
cleanup mission. If you have any questions, please contact Mr. David Borak, EM SSAB

Designated Federal Officer, at (202) 586-9928.

Anne Marie White
Assistant Secretary
for Environmental Management

Sincerely,

cc: Mark Gilbertson, EM-2
Jeff Griffin, EM-3
Elizabeth Connell, EM-4 (acting)
David Borak, EM-4.32



Department of Energy
Washington, DC 20585

December 17,2018

Mr. Keith Branter, Chair

Idaho Cleanup Program Citizens Advisory Board
9155 East Nichols Avenue, Suite 125
Centennial, Colorado 80112

Dear Mr. Branter:

Thank you for your letter regarding the Environmental Management (EM) Site-Specific
Advisory Board’s (SSAB) recommendation on community engagement at EM sites.

[ appreciate the Chairs’ encouragement of greater engagement with the communities that
surround the EM sites. When I spoke with you at the September 11, 2018, EM SSAB
Chairs meeting, I explained my vision to fundamentally refocus the trajectory of the EM
program in a meaningful and lasting way. That cannot happen without engaging the
people who live and work around our sites.

You have thoughtfully developed potential community engagement activities, including
analyzing the community outreach effectiveness, developing printed and virtual
materials, enhancing educational outreach, and more. I will pass along this information
to each of the field managers with my recommendation that they work with their advisory
boards to determine which community engagement activities would connect with the
public at their sites.

Thank you for your continued focus and drive to support our important environmental
cleanup mission. If you have any questions, please contact Mr. David Borak, EM SSAB

Designated Federal Officer, at (202) 586-9928.

Anne Marie White
Assistant Secretary
for Environmental Management

Sincerely,

cc: Mark Gilbertson, EM-2
Jeff Griffin, EM-3
Elizabeth Connell, EM-4 (acting)
David Borak, EM-4.32



